## THE COLUMBUS BOYCHOIR SCHOOL

## Princeton, New Jersey

## NEWSLETTER

Vol. VI

February 1, 1962

No. 18

A SUCCESSFUL CONCERT in Southampton, L.I. last Sunday afternoon made the ten hour round trip from Princeton worthwhile! Everybody enjoyed the rest stop at Idlewild Airport. Part of the program included the "Missa Brevis in D, Opus 63" by Benjamin Britten. The boys were toldby several Southampton residents that Benjamin Britten had lived in Southampton for several years after the 2nd World War. - M. Crosby

PICTURES OF THE FALL TOUR were shown during the Assembly program this week. The pictures brought back many memories of places visited during the 10,000 mile tour of Eastern United States. - J. DeLoach

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 3rd the concert choir will sing at the Zion Lutheran Church in Baltimore. Saturday evening the boys will stay in private homes. The concert and housing has been arranged by Mr. & Mrs. Curt Jeschke, parents of Carl and Curt. Sunday evening, February 4th a concert will be presented in Edmondson, Md. at 8:00 PM. - M. O'Flaherty

RESIDENT AND CONCERT CHOIR will sing at the United Festival of Song in McCarter Theater on Wednesday and Thursday evening February 7th and 8th. The program is for the benefit of the United Fund. - K. Raphael

BOYCHOIR ALUMNI will meet on Saturday, February 10th, 3:00PM in the Loggia. It is hopeful that an Alumni chorus will be the outcome of the Saturday meeting. "The Columbus Choral Society", a Boychoir alumni group, has been conducted successfully by Mr. Huffman in the Columbus area. The choir may go to Columbus this spring to present a special program with the Columbus alumni. - D. Huggins

A NEW TETHERBALL GAME was set up by Mr. Jones this week. The pole was moved on to the black-top area of the back parking area. The bright silver and orange paint make it clearly visible to all! - D. Soper

CLYDE DAGENHART, was admitted to the sixth grade this week. Clude is the son of Mr. & Mrs. C.R. Dagenhart of Goldsboro, N.C. Clyde has been attending the Edgewood Elementary School in Goldsboro. He was auditioned during the recent appearance of the choir in Goldsboro (Fall Tour). - J. Bellanca

CBS RIFLE CLUB was organized Wednesday evening during the evening activity program. This new club has aroused much interest among all the boys of the school. The range has been constructed by Mr. Jones in the basement of the Main House. The range was constructed under the suggestions of Lt. Steiner of the Princeton Twp. Police Department. Lt. Steiner is one of the sponsors of the club. The club will be a junior rifle club organized under the regulations of the National Rifle Assoc. Mr. William Kelner (father of Douglas Kelner) and Mr. Rhine will be the instructors. The purpose of the club is to demonstrate and learn the proper care and handling and care of firearms. The boys will earn merit awards under the NRA with the proper demonstration of the use of a rifle. - D. Hollander

## INTERVIEW SERIES - THE NEWSLETTER

"Columbus Boychoir School", answers the pleasant voice from the other end of the telephone. The pleasant lady who possesses the voice is Mrs. Enoch (Merticese) Slover, school secretary and conveyor of many first impressions to stranges of the Boychoir School.